NOTICE 

OF 

PHASE III REMEDIAL ACTION PLAN

AND

PHASE IV REMEDIAL IMPLEMENTATION PLAN

Sherman V. Allen, Inc.

The Fillin’ Station

424-428 South State Road

Cheshire, Massachusetts 01225

Release Tracking Number 1-12071

Tier IA Permit #3154
Pursuant to the Massachusetts Contingency Plan, a Tier Classification was prepared for the aforementioned Site and submitted to the MADEP on October 6, 1998.  Based on a Numerical Ranking Score of 640, the Site was classified as Tier IA in accordance with MCP regulations.  A Tier I Permit Application was submitted to the MADEP on November 2, 1998.  Tier IA Permit #3154 was issued by the MADEP, effective May 17, 1999, with no special conditions. Additionally, a Phase III Remedial Action Plan (310 CMR 40.0850) was completed on April 4, 2002, and a Phase IV Remedial Implementation Plan (310 CMR 40.0870) was completed on June 14, 2002 for 424-428 South State Road, Cheshire, Massachusetts.

A release of oil and/or hazardous materials has occurred at this Site and has been classified as Tier IA, pursuant to 310 CMR 40.0500.  Response actions at this site will be conducted by Lincoln Applied Geology, Inc., who has employed Christopher Horan, LSP to manage response actions in accordance with the Massachusetts Contingency Plan (310 CMR 4.0000).

M.G.L. c. 21E and the Massachusetts Contingency Plan provide additional opportunities for public notice of and involvement in decisions regarding response actions at the site: 1) The Chief Municipal Official and Board of Health of the community in which the site is located will be notified of major milestones and events, pursuant to 310 CMR 40.1403; and 2) Upon receipt of a petition from ten or more residents of the municipality in which the site is located, or of a municipality potentially affected by a site, a plan for involving the public in decisions regarding response actions at the site will be prepared and implemented, pursuant to 310 CMR 40.1405.

To obtain more information on this site and the opportunities for public involvement during its remediation, please contact John L. Kelliher, Lincoln Applied Geology, Inc. (800) 477-4384, 163 Revell Drive, Lincoln, Vermont 05443 or Christopher Horan, LSP, Layne Christensen (908) 227-3849, 97 Chimney Rock Road, Bridgewater, New Jersey 08807.
